
 

CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
 

South Hartford Conveyance  
& Storage Tunnel  

(Hillcrest Ave., West Hartford) 
 
 

Starting Tuesday, May 26th, the Metropolitan District (MDC) and their 
contractor Empire Paving will be working on Hillcrest Ave to continue 
construction activities for the South Hartford Conveyance and Storage 

Tunnel (SHCST), which is part of the Clean Water Project. 
 
Work will include establishing construction work zones, crane assembly, and 

installing sheeting using a vibratory hammer. Other work related to the 
project will also continue; such as survey and monitoring.  All work will 

primarily take place in the street and public rights-of-way. No disruption to 
your water/sewer or other utility services are anticipated at this time.  While 

the work is taking place, temporary changes to traffic patterns will be in effect 
but access to driveways and traffic flow will remain. 

 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and until all social distancing restrictions are 
lifted, we will be utilizing various outreach methods including mailings, emails 

and phone calls to limit in-person contact.  To ensure we have your most 
current contact information, we encourage you to sign up for “MDC Alerts”, 

powered by Everbridge, by visiting our website at  www.themdc.org. 
 

Project work hours will be Monday through Friday, 7:00 AM – 5:00 PM,  
with weekend work as needed. 

 

Schedules are subject to change based on weather conditions and unforeseen construction activities. 
MDC Staff, Contractors and Consultants must be properly identified and show ID upon request.  

 

 

 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact: 
 
 

 

Jeff King, Outreach Liaison at (860) 247- 8437 
kingj@cdmsmith.com 

 
 

After hours, please contact the MDC’s Command Center at (860) 278-7850 Ext. 3600 
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